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Bingo at the Manor 
Amvets Post 1032 is hosting BINGO 

Wednesday, March 18th at the Reedsville Manor 
                           1:00 until 3:00 PM 

                              Prizes - cookies - coffee 
                             Everyone Welcome! 

Reedsville Sportsmen’s ClubReedsville Sportsmen’s ClubReedsville Sportsmen’s ClubReedsville Sportsmen’s Club    

Friday Night FishFriday Night FishFriday Night FishFriday Night Fish        
    

SERVING EVERY FRIDAY 

THROUGH March 27 

serving from  4:00P.M. - 8:30P.M. 

Carryout or eat in  
 

to order call 754-4884  
 

THANKS FOR YOUR PAST SUPPORT 

The Friends of St. Patrick, Inc. of Maple Grove, 
held their annual meeting in January and chose 
their officers and board of directors for the 2015 
year as follows: Jane Kalies, Pres., Beth Kiel, Vice 
Pres., Art Caflisch, Sec., Bernie Strum, Trea., 
Board of Directors: Rita Barta, Marge Bodwin, 
Hank Sheahan, Loretta Sheahan, Bill Sheehy, Dot-
sie Nate, and Past Pres. George O’Hearn. Judy 
Barnette Zeamer is the editor of their newsletter,  
“THE GROVE NEWS.” On Saturday, February 
27, the FOSP will be offering a genealogy work-
shop at the Heritage House in Maple Grove. Miki 
Gould, genealogy specialist will be conducting this 
workshop. In case of inclement weather the work-
shop will be held on March 7th. For more infor-
mation about this event, please contact Beth at 920
-793-1408. Other business on the agenda was fi-
nalizing the plans for the annual St. Patrick’s Day 
Party which will be held on Sunday, March 15, 
2015 at Braunie’s Golf and Dining South Main St. 
Brillion. Serving from 12:30-1:30 P.M. On the 
menu for the buffet dinner, will be corned beef, 
cabbage, chicken and all the trimmings, dessert, 
beverage, and door prizes. The afternoon will fea-
ture entertainment by the O’Hanson’s, a group 
from the Brillion area who do a fabulous job of playing and singing Irish music. The cost 
for the day, meal & entertainment is $18.00 per person. Reservations should be made by calling Dotsie at 754
-4240, or Lenora, at 684-6471, by March 9, 2015. Scholarships will again be available to all seniors who have 
parents, guardian or grandparents that are members of Friends of St. Patrick, Inc. Applications are available at 
Reedsville High School, online at: http://site.google.com/site/friendsofstpatrickincorporated/about-us. You 
may also call Jane Kalies at 920-732-3462, or mail your request to FOSP, P.O. Box 435, Reedsville, WI 

54230. All applications are due by April 17, 2015. We have four 
$500 and one $300 Scholarship available. The generous donors 
are Donald & Kathryn O’Hearn Trust, The Francis Kerscher 
Family, Deceased members, Leonard & Alice Lorrigan Taddy 
and Vic, Agnes Dugan, Glen &Patti Konop Family. The next 
regular meeting of the FOSP will be on Tuesday, April 14, 2015 
at 7:00p.m. at the Heritage House in Maple Grove. Anyone inter-
ested is welcome to attend. 

Holy Week Services 
 

Maundy Thursday 
April 2 - 7:00 pm 

 

Good Friday  
April 3 - 1:00 & 7:00 pm 

 

Easter Sunday 
April 5 

6:00 am ( Song Service) 
8:00 & 10:15 am  

(Regular Worship Services) 
Easter Breakfast  

Served from 7:00-9:30 am in School 

St. John- St. James  
Ev. Lutheran Church  

(Wisconsin Synod) 
219 Manitowoc Street  

(754-4568) 

Sons of AMVETS 
Squadron 1032 

 

 

 

Burger & Brat Fry 
Saturday, March 7 

10 AM to 2 PM 

Five Alarm Bar 

231 Manitowoc Street 

Indoor Seating Available 

Holy Family Parish  
25th Annual Fish Fry 

 
 
 
 

Friday, March 20, 2015 
 

Holy Family Church Social Hall 
1100 W Ryan Street 

Brillion, WI 
(just off Hwy 10 between Forest Junction & Brillion) 

Serving perch, shrimp, smelt, perch/
smelt combo, pike, & fish dinners and 
fish sandwiches. Grilled cheese sand-

wiches also available (dine in only) 
Seating in church social hall:  

3 pm to 7:30 pm 
 

For Carry Outs or “To Go” orders 
call 920-756-2535 

from 11 am to 7 pm 

TTTT----BALL REGISTRATIONBALL REGISTRATIONBALL REGISTRATIONBALL REGISTRATION    
The Reedsville Athletic Associ-
ation will be sponsoring a t-
ball league this summer for 
boys and girls ages 5 to 9 years 
old. Four year olds are allowed 
as long as they have a parent/
guardian helping out the team 

all season long. 
TTTT----BALL REGISTRATIONBALL REGISTRATIONBALL REGISTRATIONBALL REGISTRATION    

REEDSVILLE HIGH SCHOOL REEDSVILLE HIGH SCHOOL REEDSVILLE HIGH SCHOOL REEDSVILLE HIGH SCHOOL     
COMMONS AREACOMMONS AREACOMMONS AREACOMMONS AREA    
April 20th, 2015 
5:30PM-7:30PM 
Thank You 

Becky Grimm (920) 716-0361 

RAA Summer Baseball/So�ball  

Sign-up is March 30 
Sign up for all kids interested in play-

ing on RAA sponsored Summer Base-

ball and So�ball Teams is March 30, 

2015. Sign-up is in the Cafeteria at 

the Reedsville High School. We are 

using an open format this year. Play-

ers can sign up any*me from 6:00 

un*l 7:30pm. *Star�ng this year, we 

will be charging a $20 fee per player. 

This must be paid at sign up. 

(Maximum of $50 per family) This 

fee will be reimbursed to you later in 

the season if the player decides 

to par�cipate in the MCYS Pizza 

Fundraiser. 

*Volunteer Coaches are needed, 

please let us know at sign-up if you 

are interested. 



 

Village Board meetings have been changed.  They will be held on the 1st Thursday of each month. Start-
ing time remains at 6:30 pm. 
Cat & Dog Licenses are due on or before April 1st. Unspayed females and unneutered males are $10.00 
each. Spayed females and neutered males are $5.00 each. You must show proof of a valid rabies shot. 
Failure to obtain a license by April 1st, will result in a late fee of $15.00 per pet. 
Utility Bills, Parking Tickets and Reedsville News Advertising Fees: You can use your credit/debit 
card to pay these charges. The Village of Reedsville has partnered with Point & Pay for this service. They 
are located at: https://client.pointandpay.net/web/VillageofReedsvilleWIWeb. This address can also be 
found on the Reedsville Website under Links. 
Water Softeners: Any water softener installed must be rated to have a salt efficiency of at least 4000 
grains of hardness removed per pound of salt used, must be approved and inspected by a representative of 
the Village of Reedsville and must regenerate on demand only. 
Clerk/Treasurer’s Office Hours: Monday thru Thursday, 8:00 am to 3:00 pm and Friday, 8:00 am to 
1:00 pm. Office is located at the Reedsville Municipal Building, 217 Menasha Street. NOTE: Clerk-
Treasurer’s Office will be closed March 16th thru March 20th, 2015 
Solid Waste & Recycling Carts need to be out on the curb by 5:00 am for service. DO NOT place carts 
within 4’ft of any objects such as utility poles, mailboxes, or vehicle. Carts need to be on separate sides of 
your driveway or at least 4’ apart. Carts placed on the street or on snow banks will be not be serviced. 
Recycling Pick-Up: March 13th & 27th, 2015 

Webster's 

INN 

on 

THIRD 

STREET 

304 Manitowoc Street, Reedsville 
 

MARCH SPECIALS 
 

Monday 
Closed 

 

Tuesday 
Chicken and Biscuits 

 

Wednesday 
All-you-can-eat 

Broasted Chicken 
Or 

Salmon Patty on a Bun served 
with fries or chips 

 

Thursday 
Tator-Tot Casserole  

and Corn Bread 
 

Friday 
Fish Fry All Day 

and 
SEAFOOD BUFFET! 

5pm - 8pm 
 

Saturday 
Steak and Seafood Specials 

 

Sunday 
Breakfast Served 9am  

until 12 noon 
 

Broasted Chicken Available 
Every Day 

 

(920) 443-3001 

Colorectal cancer: What you really need to know 
Current statistics from the American Cancer 
Society indicate that about 150,000 Americans 
are diagnosed with colorectal cancer, and more 
than 50,000 people die each year from it. 
A high percentage of colorectal cancers could 
be avoided if everyone over age 50 had regular 
screening tests. Yet despite the obvious bene-
fits, fewer than half of Americans 50 or older 
have been screened for this disease. 
Colorectal cancer can often be prevented by 
removing precancerous polyps (growths) found 
during a colonoscopy — considered the “gold 
standard” of colorectal screening procedures. 
Removing precancerous polyps before they turn 
cancerous actually prevents the disease from 
ever developing. 
Aurora Health Care recommends that everyone 
age 50 and older be screened in one of the fol-
lowing ways: 

• Colonoscopy every 10 years 

• Fecal occult blood test every year (a simple 
test to find unseen blood in the stool) 

• Flexible sigmoidoscopy every five years 

• Both the fecal occult blood test (every year) and sigmoidoscopy (every five years) 

• Double contrast barium enema every five years 
People at higher risk for colorectal cancer, or those with a family history of the disease, may 
need to have these tests done earlier and more often. 
If you’re 50 or older, be sure to talk with your health care provider about 
colorectal cancer screening. Taking this important step could end up sav-
ing your life. 
Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse practitioner at Aurora Health Center in 
Reedsville. To schedule an ap-
pointment, call 920-754-4337. 

Recycling Workshop 
633 Manitowoc St  

920-754-4214 

Hours:   
Mon - Thurs   8am - 5pm 

Friday   8am-12pm 

Top Prices Paid 

Reedsville News  
Deadline  

The next deadline for the April 
Reedsville News will be 

March 13.  Submissions can 
be e-mailed to  

reedsvillenews@new.rr.com 
or dropped off at the Reeds-
ville Village Hall during normal 
business hours.  Thank you!  

Amanda Schrubbe 

SHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLC 
SHANE WENDT 1-920-323-9177 
CHAD WENDT 1-920-858-0687 

SERVICES OFFERED 
⇒ SNOWPLOWING  

⇒ HAULING (3 YARD LOADS OF ANY MATERI-
ALS NEEDED) 

⇒ FREE PICKUP OF SCRAP METALS AND AP-
PLIANCES IN THE VILLAGE OF REEDSVILLE
(THERE IS A CHARGE FOR ELECTRONICS AND 
ITEMS WITH FREON IN) 

INDOOR & OUTDOOR STORAGE/PARKING 
SPACE AVAILABLE 

CALL FOR RATES  
CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED 



HOURS:  Monday 1-7 

Tuesday—Friday 9-5:30 

Saturday 8-2 
 

19926 HWY 10 

REEDSVILLE 

920-754-4000 

I am the bread of life. -John 6:35 

IN.FORM—BURN FAT/BE FIT/FOR LIFE 
IT'S HERE! THE LIFE-CHANGING NEW SYSTEM YOU'VE BEEN 
WAITING FOR! INFORM offers a truly holistic approach to weight 
management and health. Its a unique, 13-week, duplicatable program 
that brings to life all of the elements of NSP's Transformational Habit of 
Health, beginning with weight loss...all the way to lifelong health. It 
includes: IN.FORM Biotracker - Measures weight, body fat %, hy-
dration levels, lean muscle mass, bone mass, metabolic age and 
more! You get to know your body's unique needs! IN.FORM Health 
Assessment - A product program customized to your individual 
needs. In 2014 there was a class in Green Bay explaining the 
IN.FORM program..well, in April I will receive my certification as 
an IN.FORM coach...YAHOO!!! Don't need to lose weight...neither 
do I...this program promotes health and it is fun. So until that time..I 
am just curious..of all the people you know, is there at least one per-
son who would benefit from a program to promote good health. Give 
me a call or send an email and we can talk about the program.  
March special at Roadway To Health - 25% off the retail price of 
any product that is in my stock.    Contact me at:  920-772-4135 
maryellen@mynsp.com  www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

TOPS WI 1562  
Reedsville update…  

We are up and running as 
a chapter now! We have 
room for more members! 
For the month of January, 
Reedsville is 26.2 pounds 
LIGHTER!!!!!! 5 adults and 4 
youth have committed to 
themselves to get healthi-
er. Come visit us on Tues-
days, 6pm for weigh-in, 

6:45pm for meeting at the 
Reedsville Village Hall. 
First meeting is always 
free! $32 for yearly cor-

porate dues and $5 
monthly chapter dues, and 
the support is priceless!! 

Reedsville Manor (Senior Housing) Reedsville Manor (Senior Housing) Reedsville Manor (Senior Housing) Reedsville Manor (Senior Housing) is taking applications to be placed on their wait-
ing list for 1 and 2 bedroom apartments. We are a HUD subsidized apartment com-
plex with income based rent. Medical amounts paid are also taken into considera-
tion when your rental amount is calculated. Noon meals are available in our com-
munity room through the Manitowoc County nutrition program Monday through 
Friday. If you would 
like more information 
about our facility 
please call Peggy or 
Donna at 754-4101. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Hustler Zero Turn 
Reduce Mowing Time 

For 

More Leisure Time 
0%/48 Months 

( limited time offer) 
 

Starting at $2899.00 
 

 
 

 
345 Main Street 

Reedsville WI. 920-754-4400 
www.valupropower.com 



Webster's 

INN 

on 

THIRD 

STREET 

REEDSVILLE AREA  

SENIOR CITIZENS 

The Reedsville Area Senior Citizen's Meeting 
will be on Tues., March 17, 2015 at 1:30P.M. in 
the Community Room at the Reedsville Man-
or. All interested area Seniors are welcome to 
join us for an afternoon of fun, socializing, 

and playing cards and sometimes interesting 
guest speakers. 

The American LegionThe American LegionThe American LegionThe American Legion 96969696thththth    Birthday Party Dinner Birthday Party Dinner Birthday Party Dinner Birthday Party Dinner will be held at 
Webster’s Inn on Third Street, Reedsville, on Tuesday, March 10, 
2015. All American Legion, Amvets, Auxiliary and Junior mem-
bers, Son’s of Amvets and spouse or friends are invited to 
attend. The evening will begin with cocktails from 4:30-5:30 
p.m. then presentations from the local Badger Boys and Girls 
from 5:30-6:30, followed by a family style dinner of chicken 
and beef tips with all the trimmings. The cost will be $15.50 
per person, tax and tip included. Reservations need to be made 
by March 3rd by calling Shirley Thelen @ 920-686-1332, or 
Joan Grimm at 920-754-4539. Those attending are asked to 
bring along either a dry or canned goods to be donated to the 
Holy Family Pantry. The American Legion was chartered by 
Congress in 1919 as a patriotic veterans Organization focusing 
on service to a group of war weary veterans of WWI. Member-
ship swiftly grew to over 1 million and local posts sprang up 
across the Country. The Reedsville Post has been in existence 
since 1921, and was named after Joseph Gosz, a local man, 
who was killed in France during WWI, The Gosz Legion Auxil-
iary was also organized in 1921. In 1946 the name of the 
post was changed to Gosz/Novak after Charles 
Novak who was killed in an airplane crash in 
1943. 

304 Manitowoc Street, Reedsville 
 

THANK YOU 
We would like to send out a HUGE 
thanks to all of our loyal customers 
who were patient and continued to 
support us through our temporary 

change in hours last month. 
 

Also, we would like to thank our 
AMAZING team members who are 
dedicated to doing what it takes to 
keep things going no matter what. 

 

And thank you to all of our family 
and friends who offered their help 

and prayers. 
 

We are truly blessed, 
Steve and Kellie Webster 



6th Annual Gridiron Golf Classic 
Spring is just around the corner and it’s time to start shining up the clubs and gearing up for the 6th annual gridiron golf classic supporting the 
Reedsville football program. We are hoping to fill the course again this year so we are only allowing the first 144 golfers to register. You can 
register as a foursome, twosome, or as a single and we will pair you up. 
Event Details: Cost is $50 (includes 9 holes, cart, buffet and free tap beer 5:30-8:30) 
What: 6th Annual Gridiron Golf Classic   Shotgun start: 3:00 p.m. 
When: Sat May 16th 2015     Picnic Buffet: 5:30 p.m. 
Where: Wander Springs Golf Course   Grand Raffle: 7:00 p.m. 
Format: Four-person 9-hole scramble  Registration: 2 p.m.-2:45 p.m. 
If you can’t make it for golf and still want to come and join us for the meal and raffles its just $10 for the buffet. If you wish to make a mone-
tary donation or a raffle item donation it would be very much appreciated. Any questions or to sign up for the outing please contact Aaron 
Fredrick at 920-418-4686 or email me at aaronfredrick86@gmail.com. Thank you for your support and hope to see you on the 16

th
!!!! 

REEDSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MINUTES - REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

December 15, 2014  

The regular mee*ng of the Reedsville Board of Educa*on was called to order at 5:30 

P.M. by Board President Andrew Maertz. Present:  Board Members – Andrew Maertz, 

John Ebert, Jeff Deprez,, Cory Kiekhaefer, and Vicki Petska.  Administra*ve Team 

Members – Tony Bu7urini, Michael Nate, Angie Sanderfoot; Others Wanda Mueller, 

Kim Luedtke, Daniel Sonnenberg, Debbie Gardner, Joy Spatchek, Regina Olson, Chris 

Christensen, Susan Deprez, Carrie Boldt, Michael Boldt, Zach Boldt, and Becky O’Leary.     

Andrew Maertz announced that proper legal no*ce of the mee*ng had been given. 

 

I. Opening 

A.  Mo*on by Jeff Deprez to approve the agenda, seconded by Cory 

Kiekhaefer.  All ayes. 

 B.  Pledge of Allegiance. 

  

II.      Public Input 

         None 

          

III.      Reports 

       A.       District Administrator/High School Principal 

      Mr. Tony Bu7urini reported as follows:  1. Reality Store.  2. Alternate 

Compensa*on Commi7ee.  3.  Planning February in-service.  4. Expendi-

ture Summary.  5.  Thank you Ryan Storzer & Bre7 Yohanek.  6.  Student 

Photo quotes  7.  Wisconsin Technical Excellence Scholarship.  8.  WILL 

Class Open House at the manor.  9. Christmas social December 17
th

. 10. 

Term 1 Honor Roll. 

       

       B.      Elem/MS Principal 

     Mr. Michael Nate reported as follows:  1. Enrollment numbers Elem/MS  

2. Elementary Winter Concert.  3.  Apparel ordering.  4.  MS Schedule.  5. 

Kay’s Kra�s dona*ons.  

 

       C.      School Psychologist/Supervisor of Special Educa*on 

          Ms. Angie Sanderfoot reported as follows:  1. Children with Disabili*es.  2. 

ACT Aspire.  3. School based billing. 

      

       D.        Board Members 

       None. 

 

IV.   Old Business 

            None 

 

V.  Consensus Ac*on Items 

   A.  Approval of minutes from November 17, 2014 regular board mee*ng and 

closed session.   

             B.  Discussion/Ac*on payment of bills.   

             Mo*on made by John Ebert, seconded by Jeff Deprez.  All ayes. 

 

V.   Discussion Items 

A.  Mission/Vision Statement. 

B.  Informa*on: No*ce of School Board Elec*on 

Incumbents: Jeff Deprez and Cory Kiekhaefer – Plus vacant posi*on – 2 

years 

2014-2015 Elec*on Timetable 

December 26 – Deadline for filing incumbent no*ce of non-candidacy 

January 6 – Deadline for filing declara*on of candidacy 

January 13 – Deadline for verifica*on of declara*on of candidacy 

February 17 – Spring Primary 

April 7 – Spring Elec*on 

April 27 – School Board members take office 

C.  Higher Educa*on Achievement Board – Technical Excellence Scholarship 

Policy (First Reading) 

D.  Audit Review. 

                           

VI.    Discussion/Ac*on items 

A.  Annual Mee*ng Date.  Mo*on by Jeff Deprez for annual mee*ng to be 

Monday, September 21, 2015, seconded by Vicki Petska.  All ayes. 

B.  Nomina*ons and elec*on of a Board Vice President.  Mo*on by Jeff 

Deprez to nominate John Ebert as Board Vice President.  Mo*on by Jeff 

Deprez to appoint John Ebert as Board Vice President, seconded by Cory 

Kiekhaefer.  All ayes. 

C.  Video Taping of School Board Mee*ngs. 

D.  Employment Recommenda*ons – Resigna*ons: Mike VandenAvond – 

JV So�ball, Joni Larson – Frosh Volleyball, Vicky Schmidt – 4K-Aid.  Mo*on 

by John Ebert, seconded by Jeff Deprez.  All ayes.             

VII.     Adjournment 

             Mo*on by Jeff Deprez, seconded by Cory Kiekhaefer to adjourn at 6:24 PM.  

Mo*on carried.   

     Mee*ng adjourned. 

 

                    

Cory Kiekhaefer, Clerk 

Kayla's Hair Clips & Consignment ShopKayla's Hair Clips & Consignment ShopKayla's Hair Clips & Consignment ShopKayla's Hair Clips & Consignment Shop 
215 Main Street, Reedsville, WI 54230 

Open Saturday's 10-3 or by appointment 920-754-1127 
St Patrick's and Easter hair clips are here, and don't forget about your 

tutus. Miche has a new spring catalog out, with lots of new shells to add to 

your purses. We still have a lot of items 90% off, Easter and Irish items 

also. The Willow Tree has arrived, come on in and take a look at all the 

new ones. Don't forget about all our new vendors, new ones arriving 

weekly. We have Irish and Easter pet collars, this is a great accessory for 

your cat or dog. We are starting to get spring items in the shop ! ! Decora-

tive plate flowers are a must have. If your looking for Avon, we have a 

new representative, come on in and pick up a catalog and see all the 

monthly specials. We have titanium sports 

necklaces ! ! Come see what you've been 
missing at Kay & Kayla's Consignment Shop. 



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
January 22, 2015 

 
A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on January 22, 
2015 at 6:30 PM by Village President Andy Bubolz. Present were: Bob Campa-
na, Ryan Lorrigan, Jerry Reis, and Jack Siebert: Also present were: Shawn 
Behnke, Brad Busse, Melanie Hills, Leroy Krepline, JoAnn Mignon, Joe Tisler 
and Andy Pantzlaff. 
The minutes of the previous meeting of January 5, 2015 were approved as pre-
sented. 
A motion was made by Campana and seconded by Siebert to pay the accounts 
payable in the amount of $156,755.10. Motion carried 4-0. 
A motion was made Reis and seconded by Lorrigan to approve the Operator 
License Application from Todd Maertz. Motion carried 4-0. 
A discussion was held on snow plowing concerns. 
Hills gave an update on the First Responders and the need to enlarge the First 
Responder coverage area. 
Mignon gave an update on the Police Department 
Busse presented a Well Pumpage/Waste Flow/Precipitation Report for 2008 thru 
2014. He also presented a Utility Expense/Revenue Report for 2013 & 2014. 
Krahn will contact the PSC to see how sprinkler fees were established. 
A motion was made by Campana and seconded by Lorrigan to approve the Cred-
it Card Policy as presented. Motion carried 4-0. A motion was made by Campana 
and seconded by Reis to approve the loan proposal for the chipper from Denmark 
State Bank at 1.75% interest for 4 months. Motion carried 4-0. Resolution 2015-
1 to participate in the Partnership for Prosperity Program was introduced by 
Reis. A motion was made by Campana and seconded by Lorrigan to approve the 
Resolution as presented. Motion carried 4-0. Upon reviewing the 2014 final 
budget amounts, an error was found on the sewer budget. Krahn will correct the 

budget for the next meeting. The discussion on the Firemen’s Park restroom and 
the part-time DPW position was postponed until the next regular scheduled meet-
ing. A motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Siebert to cancel the Feb-
ruary 19, 2015 meeting. Motion carried 4-0. 
At 7:00 pm, Bubolz turned the meeting over to Lorrigan to discuss the Deerview 
Drive Extension Project. The discussion on the lateral hook-up was postponed 
until Mignon can check to see if there are any Statute requirements. The Village 
engineer will be asked to contact WPS about placement of street lights on the 
Deerview Drive extension. Lorrigan turned the meeting back to Bubolz at 7:14 
pm. 
At 7:15 pm a motion was made by Campana and seconded by Reis to convene 
into closed session, pursuant to WI Statute Section 19.85(1)(f) to consider data of 
specific persons. Motion carried 4-0. At 7:30 pm a motion was made by Siebert 
and seconded by Campana to reconvene into open session. Motion carried 4-0. 
At 7:35 pm a motion was made by Reis and seconded by Lorrigan to convene 
into closed session, pursuant to WI Statute Section 19.85(1)(c) to conduct busi-
ness which requires a closed session to consider performance evaluation data of 
any public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exer-
cises responsibility. Motion carried 4-0. At 8:10 pm a motion was made to recon-
vene into open session. Motion carried 4-0 
 
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, February 5, 2015 at 6:30 PM. 
A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Lorrigan to adjourn the meeting. 
Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 8:17 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn 
Clerk/Treasurer 

Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
January 8, 2015 

 
A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on, January 8, 
2015 at 6:30 PM by Village President Andy Bubolz. Present were: Bob Campa-
na, Ryan Lorrigan, Jerry Reis, and Jack Siebert: Also present were: Brad Busse, 
Melanie Hills, Leroy Krepline, JoAnn Mignon, Craig Schuh, Dave Dhein, Joan 
Sheehy, and Joe Tisler. 
The minutes of the previous meeting of December 18, 2014 were approved as 
presented. 
A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Lorrigan to pay the accounts paya-
ble in the amount of $53,638.17. Motion carried 4-0. 
A motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Reis to approve Pay Request 
#2 from Feaker & Son s in the amount of $122,684.85. Motion carried 4-0. A 
motion was made by Campana and seconded by Siebert to approve the Holding 
Tank Waste Discharge Permit Application from B&M Waste Service and Fox 
Valley Septic Service. Motion carried 4-0. 
A motion was made by Campana and seconded by Reis to approve the Mobile 
Home Park License Applications from GK Court and Meadowbrook Court. Mo-
tion carried 4-0. A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Reis to approve 
the Fire Protection Agreement from the Town of Rockland as presented. Motion 
carried 4-0. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana to approve 
the Joints Powers Agreement with the Manitowoc County Joint Dispatch Center. 
Motion carried 4-0. 
Krepline explained that Manitowoc County will be installing the weight limit 
signs for the 4th Street Bridge. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by 
Campana to purchase a Bearcat chipper from Miller Implement Co. in the 
amount of $18,578.00. Motion carried 4-0. 
Hills presented her year-end and monthly written report on the First Responders. 
Mignon gave an update on the Police Dept. 
Busse gave an update on the Utility and Fire Dept. A motion was made by Cam-
pana and seconded by Lorrigan to approve the resignation from Joe Link from 

the Fire Dept. Motion carried 4-0. 
Campana gave an update on the Partnership for Prosperity Meeting. A discus-
sion was held regarding paid out vacation. The discussion was postponed until a 
review of the policy can be done. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by 
Lorrigan to purchase the Foxit Phantom PDF Business 7 Software for the Clerk-
Treasurer office in the amount of $129.00. Motion carried 4-0. A discussion was 
held on the Credit Card Policy. The final draft will be presented at the next meet-
ing for approval. The discussion on the insurance renewal as postponed until all 
quotes can be presented. 
The discussion on the Firemen’s Park Bathroom was postponed until more prices 
can be obtained. The Police Dept. will work with the sump pump run off issue. 
Bubolz turned the meeting over to Lorrigan to discuss the Deerview Drive Exten-
sion Project at 7:30 pm. Schuh will obtain prices for installing sump pump lat-
erals on Deerview Dr. Lorrigan turned the meeting back to Bubolz at 7:47 pm. 
At 7:48 pm a motion was made by Campana and seconded by Reis to convene 
into closed session, pursuant to WI Statute Section 19.85(c) to conduct business 
which requires a closed session to consider performance evaluation data of any 
public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises 
responsibly. Motion carried 4-0. At 8:05 pm a motion was made by Siebert and 
seconded by Reis to reconvene into open session. Motion carried 4-0. 
A motion was made by Campana and seconded by Siebert to run an ad for a Part-
time Public Works position until noon on February 4, 2015. Items to be included 
are: snow plowing, snow blowing, lawn cutting, chipping, high mechanical 
skills, and the need to submit to drug testing, a physical and a background check. 
Motion carried 4-0 
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, January 22, 2015 at 6:30 PM. 
A motion was made by Campana and seconded by Reis to adjourn the meeting. 
Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 8:55 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn 
Clerk/Treasurer 

SUNRISE HORSE FARM, INC 

17226 Limekiln Road, Reedsville, Wisconsin 54230 
www.sunrisehorsefarm.org 920.772.4135 

The following articles are from a young lady and a young man that came here as students from Two Rivers High School through their transition program. Alt-
hough they have since graduated, they still enjoy coming here to be volunteers.  

I like to go to Sunrise Horse Farm because I get to learn a lot about horses. I like to come out because I like to help with the chores. I like to bond with the hors-
es and learn more about them. I like to play and have fun with the horses. I like to groom, feed, exercise, and ride the horses. Most of all, I like to come out 

because it's a very good cause and you're helping someone out and learning new things all the time. Samantha 
U are doing the right thing by helping somebody out with out getting paid. The only payment u are really getting is free horse rides and making someone very 
happy. Come out and work at Sunrise Horse Farm in Reedsville. U will have a lot of fun riding the horses in spring, summer and fall plus the special bond be-
tween people and horse is very cool to see and to keep forever in your memory. So if anybody wants to work with horses Sunrise Horse Farm is the place to 

work as the owner will really love to have some more helpers. Signed by, Josh 
Thank you Samantha & Josh. Josh started coming out in 2009 & Samantha in 2010. They are wonderful with the horses and have been a real joy to have here 
at Sunrise. And as always, we are in need of more volunteers. Whatever fits into your schedule, we can provide a place for you...don't have experience with 

horses, neither did I until 2007 plus there are projects to do that require no interaction with horses. Give us a call or send an email..we need your help. 


